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 Once again, I would like to thank Ron and Carol Parker for the great job 

they did as acting president during the three months Joann and I were in 

Florida. As for Florida, I have been bass fishing for 52 years, and this year 

was without a doubt the best I've ever experienced. 

 

In April, the SAE club had an outing at Lake Lopez. The lake levels have 

gone from 16% up to 61%, thanks to the rain we received for the first 

three months of this year. While freshwater fishing was slow, the food and 

camaraderie were outstanding. Six members took one day to go saltwater 

fishing. This trip turned out to be "a trip of a lifetime". One of the deck-

hands mentioned this trip was the best fishing trip that he had ever seen,  

with limits of Vermillion Rock fish from 4 to 7 pounds, Copper Rock fish 

from 4 to 6 pounds, and Lingcod weighing up to 10 pounds and 4 ounces. 

All the fisherman came home with huge bags of fillets.  

 

The fishing challenge for April was won by Albert Wilson with a 2 lbs. 9 

oz. trout from Lake Wohlford.  

 

The Senior Anglers assisted in the annual Kiwanis Trout Derby. This was a 

two-day event with many fish weighing from 8 to 12 pounds. 

 

Upcoming events include a club outing to Lake Cuyamaca from May 29 to 

June 3. Contact Jim Stevenson for more information.  

 

Be sure to sign up for the June 6th, three-quarter day fishing trip on the 

Chubasco II. See Barbara Gattuso for more information.  

 

 

 

                                                                                                                

                                                     

                                                                       

 

Larry V. Jauert 
President 
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Programs and Publicity 

MAY SPEAKER 

A painter and fisherman since childhood, Jill Field-Duerr grew up fishing with her 

family in the Eastern Sierras and the Oregon coast. Having been compared to American 

masters such as Whistler, Moran, Homer, and influences by the French masters, her 

artwork are not illustrations, but art in its highest capacity. Her depictions of trout have 

taken on a heightened form of realism. 

 

Part of Jill’s mission is to also donate to organizations and foundations that participate in the preserva-

tion and conservation of land and fisheries that support the great tradition of fly fishing. 

 

“People often ask me if I catch the fish that I paint. The answer is yes,” said Jill 

 

         

   

Fresh Water  

UPCOMING TRIPS 

 

Cuyamaca/Pinezanita  May 29-June 3 

Jim Stevenson will be taking signups at the Meeting. You will need to call Pinezanita (760-746-0429) 

to reserve your own site.  Jim has sites set aside for us, so be sure to tell them you are with his group.  

 

June Lake Sept 17-24 

Sign-ups for our June Lake, Pine Cliff campout will start at our May meeting. This is always a fun  

campout and this year there should be plenty of water in the lakes and streams. 

Here is some information: 

     Wagon Masters: John and Linda Perdue 

     Assist Wagon Masters: Al and Colleen Wilson 

     Arrival date: Sunday, September 17 

     Departure date: Sunday, September 24 

 

Total Cost: $290.80. A money order for $145 is due to reserve sites and the CASH balance of $145.80 

is due at check-in. 

 
Needed information at sign up: 
* type of rig: trailer, motorhome, 5th wheel, tent-trailer, if you are renting 
* length of your rig 
* number of slide-outs and location 

Ken Harrison 
Programs and Pubic Relations 
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Fresh Water  (cont.) 

LAKE LOPEZ April 2-9 
By Priscilla and Bob Melton  

 

Well another campout in the books and it was a fun one. Priscilla and Bob Melton were Wagon Mas-

ters with assistance from Larry and Joanne Jauert. 

 

We started with 21 campers with 11 rigs. The weather started out beautiful and on Friday we had a visit 

from Mr. Rain, which  seems to be a thing this year on the campouts. The rain this year gave us great 

water levels at the lake.  It was  a beautiful site to see. Having more spots to fish from was great, but 

the fish bite was about the same as last year. The fish count was not great, but 44 fish were caught 

which included trout, bass, crappie and blue gill.  

 

A small group of us went out on a boat out of Avila, the Phoenix. The weather was great and the swell 

small which gave way to viewing whale breaching and swimming very close to the boat. The fish were 

biting and giving us great size and limits for the day. The yield of fish for this trip was 48 coming home 

in bags and a total of 63 caught for the trip. We helped a family who had two seasick members and did-

n’t fish much on the trip. 

 

Bob Taylor took the first-place prize for the trip with 1ibs 15oz Bass, Dave Gehrke took 

2nd place with a 10lbs 4oz Ling Cod from the sea.  

 

Lady’s day was a trip to the Morro Bay Natural History Museum, Morro 

rock, sea otter watching, lunch at Bayside cafe which was delicious. This day of fun 

and learning  was topped off by a frozen yogurt. Yummy! 

 

 

As always, the dinner menus provided some tasty food, especially the menu at JOCKO’s. Thank you 

everyone for providing the all the wonderful food for our enjoyment. One night we did do a song  

guessing game.  We all thought Bob T. had all the answers last year, well let’s say there was a new 

singer in town. Next time you see Don Peterson, have him sing you a song. NICE JOB Don. 

 

 

 

Thanks for Breakfast, 
Bob and Priscilla and 
Larry and Joanne! 
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Barbara Gattuso 
Saltwater Vice President  

  

  

The Bluefin and Yellowfin are being caught on 3/4 day boats.  By June, the bite should be wide 

open.  The Albacore are predicted to be in this year--hopefully. 

We need to fill our June 6 3/4 day trip at this meeting or it will be cancelled.  Let's support our trips. 

  

SURF FISHING 

There were four fishing at Carlsbad flats.  No fish caught. 

Next Surf fishing May 15 at 6 PM  Oceanside Beach N Jetty.  This is where Bill Varney held his seminar. 

Dinner to be announced.   

Please call Don Continelli for information and location (760)742-3691. 

 

Did you get in on the tournament?  Fish fishing is fun and what a great grand prize. The largest fish to 

date is 9 oz. 

CABO 

  

There are only a few spots open on the 10/28 Cabo trip. Call Barbara for information (858)774-6724 

  

Let's go fishing 

  

The April class 1 goes to Dave Gehrke for his 10# 4oz Ling Cod 

The April class 2 goes to Ron Casapulla for his 30# Bluefin Tuna 

Fresh Water  (cont.) 

Bob Taylor 
Freshwater Vice President  

 

FISHING CHALENGE 

Report by Cheryl Brandstrom: 

Largest trout caught was Al Wilson 2lb 9 oz.  Second largest was Larry 

Jauert with a 1 lb. 2 oz. trout.  The largest fish for the outing was Tony 

Smock.  He had a 2 lb. 14 oz. Catfish. We had 13 fishing total but only 5 

fish were caught.  There was discussion about having a Catfish Challenge 

this summer.  

We all chipped in for the food but a special thank you should go to Hank 

and Janet Skaja for picking up some Chicken, side dish, chips etc. and Manny for the great Salsa. 

  

LARGEST FISH YTD 2017 

Class I: Dave Gehrke – 4 lb. 12 oz. Trout 

Class II:  Larry Jauert—9 lb. 6 oz. Bass 

Salt Water   
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Club Events 

SUMMER FUN 
 

Plans are starting to come together for these two favorite summer events.  Be sure to mark your  
calendars.  More details will be coming your way.  
 

Club Picnic: Cheryl Brandstrom, Marge Lovelady and Ken Harrison will be chairing this event.   

 

Fish Fry:  Hank and Janet Skaja will be our hosts for this fun event.   

 

   

Viejas Trip 

This year our Viejas Casino/Shopping trip will be November 30.  We will open begin signups at the May 

meeting.   

 

Members 

SUNSHINE 
 

LOSS 

We are sad to say that we lost one of our 

wonderful members, Mae Brewer to 

pneumonia. Mae and Buzz have been 

members for several years and often par-

ticipated in our activities.   She will be 

missed. 

  A sympathy card was sent to Buzz and family.  

 

ILLNESS 

 Shelly Wagner and Loretta Casapulla have 

both been ill.  At our last meeting cards were 

signed by members sent to them.   Also, a card was 

sent to Dave Gehrke who had the first of two cata-

ract surgeries.  

 

Please let me know if anyone needs comfort or 

sympathy cards sent.  

                                                                                                 

           Thanks, 

 

 

Marge Lovelady 
Sunshine 

Apparel 

 
APPAREL SALE 

 
Original price $30 reduced to $20.  

We have 6 long sleeve blue denim shirts with 

our logo:  Ladies sizes S, M, L, and XL. Men's sizes 

L and XL.  

We also have 2 blue polo shirts reduced to $20. 

Sizes M and L. 

 
Grocery Bags 

Our new blue grocery/ carry bags are now  

available. They are a little larger than originally 

planned and only cost $5. 

 

Bev Cozzens ordered a beautiful pink 

jacket with embroidery. Some of the 

other ladies may be interested in a 

jacket that is not blue or black. 

 

I am also checking into license plate frames. 'Fish 

and Play the Senior Angler Way" 

 
                     See you at the meeting,  

Linda Perdue 
Apparel 
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Cheryl Brandstrom 
Membership 

Greeter for May 
 

Jan Kerdus 

 
 

Thank You Janice!

 

Still looking for a few Greeters for 2017.  See Marge or I at the Membership Table to sign-up.  We 

need Greeters for the June-November meetings.  For those who have already signed up thanks for 

your help, it is appreciated 

 
Membership Directories are done.  Come and pick yours up at the meeting. 

The April 
Attendance Award 

to the  
Brigantine Restaurant 

went to  
 

Janet Skaja  

 

 

 

 

New Members 

 

Lanny and Gayle Boddy 

Jim and Donna Lackey  
Peter Back  

Dale Serafin   to 
5/6 Tom Martinez 
5/8 Bernadette Blaney 
5/11 Susan Marquez 
5/13 Liz Farrar 
5/15 Sally Agent 
5/18 Mary Gifford 
5/20 Don Hunter 
5/20 Buzz Brewer 
5/21 Cheryl Brandstrom 
5/23 Tomasa Rehm 
5/26 Steve Palmer 
5/31 Carol MacIsaac 

to 
5/1 John & Carol Duke 
5/1 Hank & Annetta Mabrey  
5/10 Jimmy Eghaneyan & Fariba Talebi 
5/20 Richard & Cindy Bruemmer 
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* New or Changed  Date or Activity 

Calendar of Events 2017 

 May  12 Meeting   Jill Field-Duger, Fish Conservation Artist     

* May 15 Surf Fishing –Oceanside North Jetty Saltwater 

* May 29-Jun 3 Cuyamaca/Pinezanita Freshwater Campout 

 June 6  3/4 Day Trip Saltwater 

 June 9 Meeting  

* June 12 Surf Fishing – Army/Navy Academy Saltwater 

 July14 Meeting  

 July12 3/4 Day Trip Saltwater 

* July 17 Surf Fishing –Oceanside Harbor Pier Saltwater 

 July 19 Club Picnic Club Event 

 Aug 11 Meeting  

* Aug14 Surf Fishing – San Onofre Surf Beach Saltwater 

 Aug 23  Fish Fry Club Event 

 August 29 Full Day Trip Saltwater 

 Sept 8 Meeting  

* Sept 11 Surf Fishing – South Ponto State Beach  Saltwater 

 Sept 17-24 June Lake Freshwater Campout 

 Oct 13 Meeting  

 Oct 15-20 Cuyamaca/Pinezanita Freshwater Campout 

* Oct16 Surf Fishing – Oceanside North Jetty Saltwater 

** Oct 28-Nov 2 Cabo Trip  

 Nov 3 Meeting  

 Nov 5-10 Santee Lakes Freshwater Campout 

 Nov 13 Fall Feast Club Event 

 Nov 30 Viejas Bus Trip Club Event 

 Dec 6 Awards Banquet-Holiday Party Club Event 

“FISH AND PLAY THE SENIOR ANGLER WAY” 

**Not a club sponsored trip. 

*New or changed event. 
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